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The Charlton Village Monthly News will be published on the Parish Council website and on Charlton Community Chat 
Facebook page.  For those who aren’t able to access electronically, copies will be posted on the Village Notice 
Boards.  
If you have anything you wish to include in the Monthly News please send by email to 
cllrcward@charltonvillage.org.uk  or post it into the letterboxes that will soon be appended to the Notice Boards. 

 
The Village Green – what was it? 

Cllr Clive Ward – Chair of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group 
There has been some ongoing correspondence regarding the status of what was formerly the ‘Village Green’.  I 
thought it would be worth giving the view of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group which has been looking at this 
for some time and is seeking to ensure that the surviving Local Green Spaces within Charlton are protected from 
development.  There are many who will have different memories and understanding of what happened and when 
but in essence: 
Prior to the development known as Carters Meadow, the area now taken up by Carters Meadow and the land 
adjacent to it on both sides of the Charlton-to-Andover Road was known as Charlton Village Green and was open 
and available to residents for leisure purposes – picnics, paddling when the stream was with water - and the like. 
The land immediately adjacent to the Carters Meadow buildings (not the area in front of the buildings that is private) 
remained a Local Green Space and accessible to all.  But please have respect for the Carters Meadow residents.   
By agreement, in 2012, the land was to be managed and maintained by Carters Meadow and as part of this 
agreement the Parish Council agreed to own and maintain the railing that closed off access to the south bank – the 
one closest to Tesco.  This arrangement was to be reviewed after 10 years (4 Sep 2022).  
The land on the opposite side of the Charlton-to-Andover road including the bridge area is now jointly managed by 
the Parish Council (represented by the Parish Clerk) and local residents.  The grassed area on the north bank of the 
stream that flows (sometimes) to Charlie’s Lake is also Local Green Space and open to all – again please respect local 
residents.  For a number of years local residents have maintained and enhanced this area at their own expense and a 
very fine job they have made of it.  Going forward the Parish Council and local residents intend to maintain and 
enhance this important piece of village landscape. 
I hope this short piece helps residents to understand that the ‘Village Green’ is no longer a contiguous area within 
Charlton.  The surviving Local Green Spaces are precious and the Neighbourhood Plan makes it clear that they are 
not available for development.     

Charlton Lakeside High Ropes and Zip Wire 
The petition against the High Ropes and Zip Wire as currently proposed had over 350 signatures and was  delivered 
to Test Valley Borough Council.  There is still no decision about whether a further  application will be  submitted.  
Both TVBC and Places Leisure have agreed to pre-warn the Parish Council if a further application is to be made.    
Stand by please to make comment if/when a new application is published. 
 

Charlton Village Community Day – 20 June 2020 
Charlton Village Community Day 2019 was a great success and it has been decided to hold an event next year on 20 
June 2020.  Put it in your diaries now!    
June next year may seem a long way off but we need to confirm what we do next time – more of the same or what? 
and get our bids in early for the long lead items such as access to the church, tentage, inflatables etc.  This year we 
want to get more elements of the community involved and get volunteers to commit a bit earlier so planning is 
easier.  The very successful and popular Scarecrow Festival will be staged again next year and will be part of the 
overall Community Day event.   Kaz Trinder and her team will be leading and have also kindly offered to run the 
Raffle and help with publicity for the whole event.  
 
The next meeting will be on 9 Dec at 8pm in the Foxcotte Room.  If you are willing and able to make CVCD 2020 
even better than this year please come along and get involved.  If you want to volunteer now please email 
cllrcward@charltonvillage.org.uk 
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Bridge from Foxcotte Road into Charlton Park 
No news is good news?  We remain optimistic about getting funding for the project but no confirmation expected 
before  December. 
 

October in our village… 
Tuesday 15th – Charlton PC meeting, 7.30pm St 
Thomas’ Church 

Sunday 20th  – Andover Farmers’ and Craft Market 
10am-2pm 

  
Future diary dates 
Sunday 17th November – Andover Farmers’ and 
Craft Market 10am-2pm 

Tuesday 19th  November  – Charlton PC meeting, 
7.30pm St Thomas’ Church 

 

What’s on at St Thomas Church? 
 
Regular services… 
Every Thursday  9.15pm Compline 
1st Friday of month 2.30pm Holy Communion 
1st Sunday of month 10.00am Family Service 
2nd Sunday of month 9.00am Holy Communion 
   11.00am Young Church 
  6.30pm Encounters with Jesus 
3rd Sunday of month 10.00am All age service 
4th Sunday of month 9.00am Holy Communion 
  3.30pm Family Play and Praise 
  6.30pm Encounters with Jesus 
 
Revd Alex Randle-Bissell, Priest-in-Charge,  
01264 512161, Vicar@pastrowbenefice.org.uk 
 
 
Judith Appleby, Benefice administrator,  
07999 352585 admin@pastrowbenefice.org.uk 
 
Facebook: Family matters in our villages@pastrow 
Website: www.pastrowbenefice.org.uk 
 

LIST OF LOCAL COUNCILLORS and RESPONSIBILITIES 

Parish CHAIR Jacqueline Smith 07938 561609 cllrjsmith@charltonvillage.org.uk  

VICE CHAIR Clive Ward 07538 596344 cllrcward@charltonvillage.org.uk  

 Phil Wylde 01264 363142 cllrpwylde@charltonvillage.org.uk  

 Jody Morgan 01264 352893 cllrjmorgan@charltonvillage.org.uk  

 Caroline Mills 01264 749882 cllrcmills@charltonvillage.org.uk  

 Ian Smale  cllrismale@charltonvillage.org.uk 

 Mike Bonarius  cllrmbonaris@charltonvillage.org.uk 
 Jen Mulberry  cllrjmulberry@charltonvillage.org.uk 

 Vacancy  Contact the Clerk if you are interested 

CLERK Heather Bourner  clerk@charltonvillage.org.uk 

 

Speedwatch and Traffic Liaison –. Cllr Smith and Cllr Mills Lengthsman Scheme – Cllr Morgan 

Neighbourhood Watch  - Cllr Mulberry   Charlton Lakes – Cllr Ward 

Resident Forum – Cllr Ward  Environment – Cllr Wylde 

Communications and Social Media -  Cllr Smith Rights of Way: Cllr Wylde and Cllr Ward 

Community Hall – Cllr Bonarius and Cllr Wylde  

Test Valley Linda Lashbrook  cllrllashbrook@testvalley.gov.uk 

Hampshire 
County 

Zilliah Brooks 01264 335388 cllrzbrooks@hants.gov.uk  
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